
  APPENDIX 24 

 St Woolos Road 
Newport 

South Wales 
NP20 4GN 

 
 

23 February 2024 
 
 

The Licensing Officer 
Caerphilly County Borough Council 
 
 
 
Dear Sir 
 
I am contacting you in relation to the licensing application for Geshmak, 6 Clive Street, Caerphilly, 
CF83 1GE. 
 
I am a retired police officer and was a customer of the applicant at her premises in Newport.  I felt 
the premises were run to a high standard, her licence was clearly displayed, as were drink prices, 
drinks were only offered to complement the dining experience.  I have never witnessed any disorder 
in the premises due to drunk customers or evidence of drinking vessels or bottles outside the 
premises when people when to smoke.  There were also signs inside the premises for patrons to be 
respectful to neighbours when they left. 
 
I hope this is useful to your deliberations. 
 
Yours faithfully 
 
 
 
 
Richard Thomas 


